Musings On Acceptable Use Policies

Acceptable Use Policies are agreements between students, faculty, and the school, which state how electronic communications will be utilized and what will happen if the rules are not followed.  The Acceptable Use Policy at my school is presently in a state of flux.  They are currently under revision, which gives me a chance to see two solutions to the same “problem”.

At the beginning of the year, we were using the AUP which had been adopted by the Archdiocese of Cincinnati.  It is a one-page document that makes general statements about account information, school responsibility, user responsibility, online conduct, and disciplinary action.  This is coupled with an agreement form that is signed by students, parents, and staff.  While this document fulfills a very important function, its intent is probably lost on most of the students (and parents) at my K-8 school.  Its focus at times is very common sense and straightforward, but it often wanders and makes me wonder about the thought put into it.  Here’s a quote:  

ONLINE CONDUCT

The user agrees to not submit, publish, and/or display any defamatory, inaccurate, abusive, obscene, profane, sexually oriented, threatening, racially offensive or otherwise illegal material; nor shall the user encourage the use, sale, or distribution of controlled substances.  Any use in violation of any local, state, or federal law is also prohibited and is a breach of the terms and conditions of this policy.  Also, any commercial use is strictly forbidden.

--Catholic Schools Office, Archdiocese of Cincinnati, (2001). Internet Acceptable Use 

Policy.

The thing I don’t understand about this is that I have never had students publish anything via email or the Internet at school.  The Online Conduct clause says nothing about viewing anything.  It is also written in such a way as to make it incomprehensible to many K-8 students.  This is a legal document, which it should be, but it should be written so that it can be understood by those who must live by it.  

Our newest version of the Acceptable Use Policy is a notable improvement.  It is currently a three-page addendum to the official Catholic Schools Office AUP.  It deals with the fact that one set of rules cannot be effective across all grade levels.  There are clauses dealing with age appropriate usage, breaks possibly offensive or unwanted subject matter into three levels: prohibited, restricted, and limited access, and gives guidance as to how internet usage will be supervised.  

While still covering legal issues, this document is much clearer and, while still being flexible enough to allow for creative teaching strategies, gives the student a better idea of what they are responsible for.  This document is still being finalized, but I think it’s on the right track.

